TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN.

Red script indicates missed words and/or my input.

On 22nd February 2007, Dr George Carlo, an expert in the field of ElectroMagnetic Radio  Frequencies (EMR), addressed a meeting at Westminster on the dangers to our health of emissions of EMR from masts and mobile phones. Dr. Carlo is not merely the Independent Expert ’phone companies were looking for when they asked him to do pre-sale tests on the emissions in 1993s; he is a compassionate, highly responsible man who has the best interests of human health and of the environment at heart and puts these ahead of monetary reward.  He expressed his belief that people whose health is damaged by EMR should not be ignored and left to suffer, but that doctors are best placed to help them and search out the cause of symptoms which do not respond to treatment – that is a doctor’s main function! Doctors should be allowed to help and support the victims of this technology and scientists and government should get on with their laboratory tests (or whatever) and leave the medical profession to do their job! He and his colleagues were shocked to find proof that EMR emissions destroyed cells in our bodies, with disastrous results. See main text below.

Only three MPs were present, The Rt. Hon. Andrew Mitchell, MP – for Sutton Coldfield, Andrew Selous, MP for SW Bedfordshire (Hon Andrew Mitchell had  to leave immediately after introducing  Dr. Carlo to attend to parliamentary duties and Andrew Selous had to leave similarly before Dr. Carlo began his address), and Ian Gibson MP; several sceptics, and numerous people who had suffered physical damage caused by emissions from mobile phone masts. There were also present several people representing those victims who had suffered symptoms after the erection of mobile phone masts near their homes.  Dr Carlo told how at first those developing mobile phone technology in the USA were under the impression that the only possible danger from it would be overheating from the thermal emissions. Because of this the Food and Drugs Agency ruled that the technology should be exempt from investigation and that sales of phones should not be limited.  

Précis of the address. (There are  gaps, and I missed odd words –sometimes because I did not understand, sometimes because Dr. Carlo spoke so quickly! However, there will be CDs available later I am told, and I shall eventually know where to get them.

In 1993 the telephone companies, gave Dr Carlo $28 1/2 million to organise pre-market testing into the safety of emissions from phones and masts.  Under the impression as above that the only danger would be from the heating aspects of microwaves, Dr Carlo and his colleagues were shocked to discover that exposure to these emissions caused damage to individual cells.

The pre market testing followed appropriate rules re dosimetry, length of use of phones etc. (I missed something here, due to Dr Carlo's speed of delivery.)  Pre market surveillance was also carried out by 2000 experts cooperating worldwide.  Every one of them was shocked to get unexpected results e.g. they identified the blood brain barrier (I think this refers to the breaching of the blood brain barrier but again I missed something)  in the presence of EMR and other problems caused by the damage to cells. I did not understand what Dr.  Carlo said here – something like ‘new’ and ‘epithemiology’ the dictionary has a word which seems to fit – ‘epithemiola’ meaning benign or malignant tumour.) 

They suggested warning people of the dangers but the American Food and Drugs Agency said it was unnecessary.

In 1999 there was a split between the phone industry and the investigators.  Dr Carlo was sued by people suffering symptoms - especially from people suffering brain damage in association with mobile phones, on the grounds that he had withheld information.  Of course it was proved that he had not done this.

.  Dr Carlo was then given $2 1/2 million to set up the registration of the ‘Safe Wireless Institute’, an organisation dedicated to helping people who had suffered physical damage from the emissions in the USA. (I missed a lot here, There was something about Dr.Carlo or the Safe Wireless Institute giving some money to help the people who had tried to sue him with their problems.)

 During post market surveillance in the USA in Great Britain phones were not regulated for safety.  

The problems found by the investigators into emissions from mast and phones were as follows:-

In the electromagnetic radio frequency spectrum, it was found that

· There were three mechanisms of harm operating to cause damage.

· The magnetic field window has a direct effect.  There is however a level below which there are less effects (ELF) Extremely Low Frequency

· The ionising radiation window results in breakage of chemical bonds -- this is a clinical response.

· Radio frequency on 1900 MHz  (1000 900 million cycles per second) is not recognised by biological tissue, but the carrier wave is recognisable by biological tissue as a foreign invader.  When this occurs within three to five seconds a series of biochemical reactions are caused.  As shifting of protein on the cell membrane makes it less permeable, it is unable to assimilate nutrients or let out toxins, therefore the cell cannot get rid of free radicals, and they proliferate.  (Free radicals cause premature aging).
·   After the above, the cell becomes unable to communicate with its fellows, and therefore cannot form tissue (its main function); organs or organisms.  The cell becomes isolated.

· Because of this disruption of communication, free radicals go to the mitochondria.  Respiration of the cell becomes impossible therefore it is dysfunctional, e.g. causing leakage from the blood brain barrier.

· Messenger RNA tells cells they are under siege and there is genetic disruption. Free radicals interfere with cytoplasm causing fragments of DNA to form micro - nuclei that have no constructive function.  Apopsosis (cell death) follows with the membrane of cells disintegrating.  This would be recognised by the body as abnormal in usual circumstances, but function is compromised and the message is not sent.  The micro - nucleus is then free to clone itself, a resulting in formation of tumours etc.

(Gill Lyden’s comment: (this is presumably why cancer clusters are often found near mobile phone masts, not to mention all the other symptoms experienced similarly!).

My further comments:-

Despite having been warned by the Russians in the 1950s about the dangers of electromagnetic radio frequencies to human health and The Dept. of Defence being aware of 1)Adverse effects on the foetus (evidence from military hospitals near radar apparatus and 2) The bombardment of the American Embassy with radar 1950s to l70s resulting in the deaths of 2 ambassadors from a leukaemia-like disease; children of staff getting strange blood anomalies; and many staff suffering depressing symptoms and alsohaving 40% raised white blood cell count -See ‘The Zapping of America’ by Paul Brodeur, a history of EMR gleaned from information released by government and the Lilienfield Studies)  The American Government made no effort to limit the spread of phones and masts in America.  

Dr Carlo's warnings should be a lesson to our government and the Health Protection Agency - in particular, the HPA’s ‘National Radiation Protection Board’.  Dr Michael Clark of the NRPB, told his audience in 2006 at Luton Borough Council's meeting (to hold the debate about mobile phone masts and their and their danger to our health between Prof. Alastair Phillips and Dr. Clark) that the NRPB is completely independent.  Yet in the same breath he informed us that the Group is paid by the phone companies!  

    How can the NRPB carry out its function to protect us from the dangers of electromagnetic radio frequencies, if it is being paid by the people who are producing these frequencies? Dr. Meara and her team from the NRPB  tell me that their function is merely to advise government about evidence of damage to health from EMR.  Yet they ignore the pleas of those who are suffering from effects, therefore they cannot advise the government of the epidemiological evidence in order that it can be properly investigated where it is happening in the homes of those affected. All it is necessary to do is to turn off the culpable mast and the symptoms cease, making the cause and effects obvious! (Although I’m probably being too simplistic here!). However, after years of chronic exposure, it takes a while to recover, and the Russians tell us, that after 3 years exposure effects are likely to become permanent!

Dr Carlo tells us there is an answer to this problem. The recent development of fibre optics is that answer, because fibre optics can do exactly what the radio frequencies do without damaging our health.  We need a complete change of direction in our method of communication.  Dr Carlo also tells us that it is unacceptable for people who've been damaged by emissions to be left without help.  He suggests that doctors are the people who should be dealing with this problem and trying to find ways of helping their patients.  It is time that doctors were allowed to treat us in the knowledge that the symptoms they are finding may be caused by emissions from masts and phones, leaving the scientist to get on with their laboratory tests or what ever they want to do.
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